Freedom of Information Act 2000
Your request for information has now been considered.  The Council holds the information requested.

You asked:

Would you please provide us with the following information:

1. How many young people age 18-25 applied as homeless to this authority since 1st January 2018 to 1st January 2020?
927.

2. How many, if any, of those young people were Care Leavers?
Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

This information is not recorded in a reportable format until the point of a priority need assessment.  This occurs for a small proportion of individuals as most cases are resolved in the early stages.  To provide the details requested would require the manual trawl of all case notes and documents for the 2-year period requested.  At 5 minutes per record we estimate that this request will require 77 hours of officer time. 
This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.

3. How many, if any, of the young people were deemed to be in priority need?
The main homeless duty was accepted for 27 of the young people which confirms a priority need was present.  However, significantly more would have met the threshold for a priority need but did not reach a main duty assessment stage due to the case being resolved within earlier duties (i.e. prevention and relief).  

The Act does not require us to make a priority need determination in the prevention stage, and within the relief stage it is a consideration only for the purposes of identifying temporary accommodation duties.  This information is therefore either not recorded, or not recorded in a reportable format. We would need to manually trawl case information and “bed-board” data for the 2-year period requested. 
This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.

4. How many, if any, of the young people deemed to be in priority need were Care Leavers?
Again, this would require the manual trawl of all records to establish if an individual was a care leaver.  This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

